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The intent of this update is to give an overview of work completed and a projection of work 
expected in the following weeks.  It is intended to be a general overview and be tentative in 
nature.  Construction progress may differ from the information provided due to weather or other 
construction elements. 

Previous Work Overview:   November 7 – November 22 

• N. 4th Ave. is closed to through traffic from E. 3rd St. to the south side of E. 7th St.  Please observe 
traffic control/detour signs.   

• The contractor is continuing to pour concrete to connect N. 4th Ave. to side streets on both east and 
west sides.  Driveway and sidewalk concrete work is ongoing. 

• Asphalt paving on E. 6th St. and within the water plant property has been completed. 
 
Upcoming Work Overview:  November 23 – December 11 

• Asphalt paving near the railroad tracks is expected to take place in the next few days. 

• Sidewalks and driveway concrete work will be finished up. 

• Signage, topsoil respread, seeding, and final grading will occur. 

• N. 4th Ave. is anticipated to be opened to traffic by December 11th. 
 

 What you need to know: 

• Residents should continue to put their garbage and recycling receptacles out at their normal 
location and time/day of the week.  CEI or the garbage service will pickup receptacles at their 
normal location.   

• Construction project schedules depend on many variables.  Wet weather, utility conflicts, unknown 
underground items, and fabrication/delivery schedules all effect this type of work.  We appreciate 
your patience and understanding during this very important project. 

 

If you have any questions, please contact Keith Henkel, City of Washington at 319-653-6584 ext. 123 or 
by email at khenkel@washingtoniowa.gov or John Washington with FOX Engineering at (515)-233-0000 
or by email at jgw@foxeng.com. 
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